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New Prison – Laying of Fibre Optic cable along Europa Road, from the junction 
of Naval Hospital Hill through Windmill Hill Road to the New Prison. 
 
In order to allow a Contractor to undertake works to lay a new cable along existing 
infrastructure system, the following traffic arrangements will be in place as follows. 
The eastern side carriageway along Europa Road from the junction of Naval Hospital 
Hill to Windmill Hill Road, including Windmill Hill Road, will be reduced in width only 
along certain specific areas, as from 8.00am on Saturday 29 May 2009 to no later 
than 5.00pm, and subsequently again during the same hours of Sunday 7 June 2009. 
Traffic flows will be controlled during this period with the use of stop and go hand 
signals. Temporary road works and diversion signs will be in place to advice drivers 
of the works ahead.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to apologize to the general public for any 
inconvenience these works may cause to them.    
 


